Park and Recreation Commission
Pat Nelson, Steve Gordon, Joe Schmidt, BJ Pessia
Meeting Notes – 12/2/13
1. Meeting Notes Approved – 11/18
2. Boat Trailer Parking – Proposed plan was determined by the Water Commission to be too close to the town well – looking for alternative sites.  Bromfield Junior lot is scheduled for re-surfacing next summer so no boat trailers can be parked there next summer.  Tim Bragan is going to talk to DEP about some latitude to pursue the original plan.  
3. Pond Rd Baseball Field – Darren Magan presented his request for a portable fence.  The fence would be green with a yellow cap and will be in place only for the varsity baseball season.  The commission voted on and approved the fence but requested Darren also get approval from the Bromfield.  BJ also suggested we need to address capping on the fences at both the Pond Rd.
Baseball field as well as the Mass Ave softball field.  Joe recommended we prepare a new CPIC proposal for all safety related upgrades for both fields including capping, fence improvements, and any other requirements.  Steve will work with Darren to get quotes from the contractor who worked on the BB field.
4. Concrete Canoe Race – Greg McNeal came and gave us a slideshow on the annual race that is a competition between local engineering college programs.  It is sponsored by the ASCE – American Society of Civil Engineers.  The date for the event is 4/27 – we need the form from the BoS to arrange their approval as well.  Pat will contact Tim Bragan to schedule this for review at an upcoming Board of Selectman meeting. There will be a need to coordinate with Harvard Police and Fire.  Joe will liaise with Bob O’Shea as well.  This is a big event that will attract as many as 300 people.  The General Store will cater the event.  There will be an awards ceremony on the common similar to the Long Board Competition.
5. Steve is going to take the lead to get quotes to upgrade the swing set at the beach from Landscape Structures.
6. BJ is going to track down the Canopy vendor who has not returned calls from Anne.
7. Canoe and Kayak racks – 5 racks along the water – moved back ~2.5’ as too close to the water.  The second row will be 8 racks with 1 on the end -> total of 14 on the beach and remaining in the front of the woods.  Town racks will be on the side of the beach house.  Racks need to be moved from woods and placed in new configuration before weather gets too bad.
8. Commission discussed the fee schedule for canoe/kayak slots as well – proposal is to charge per boat - not just per slot.
9. Pat discussed her meeting with Tim Bragan and his interest in considering an alternate model between Park and Rec and Community Ed.  He also committed to an early/mid December time frame for the BHRA Liability clause and Fee Schedule.  The Fee Schedule may apply to all organizations using the town fields as well.


